

Village Hall 206 N. Walnut Avenue Princeville, Illinois 61559 (309) 385-4765

August 15, 2024

Dear Water Customer,

The Village of Princeville Water Department is required to implement an active cross-connection control program. A cross-connection is any situation that allows a potable (safe) water source and a non-potable (contaminated) water source the opportunity to come into contact with each other.

The Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) and the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) are responsible for ensuring that cross-connections do not occur through the enforcement of cross-connection control regulations. As part of those regulations, the IEPA requires this survey, to be sent, every three years, to all water supply customers.

A cross connection between potable and non-potable water sources may cause anything from contamination of plumbing, to sickness and even death of consumers.

Enclosed is a survey to all water customers, that are served by our public water supply. We hope you will complete and return the survey to the Princeville Village Hall by September 6, 2024. Simply mark all plumbing fixtures that you have in your home or business. If you have other fixtures that are not listed please mark in the "Other" spaces.

After the Village receives your survey, they will review the data and determine if an inspection of plumbing is needed. If it requires an inspection, you will be notified by mail.

A self-addressed stamped return envelope is enclosed for your convenience.

We thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact, Brian Holt, Water Treatment Plant Operator, by phone, 309-385-4765 or by email at watertreatment@princeville.org.

Sincerely,

Brian Holt, Water Treatment Plant Operator

Chad Gardner, Superintendent of Public Works